
November 29, 2016 

 

Chairman Doug Little 
Commissioners 
Arizona Corporation Commission 
1200 W. Washington Street 
Phoenix, AZ 85007 
 
Re: In the matter of the Commission's Investigation of Value and Cost of Distributed Generation, 
Docket # E-00000J-14-0023 

Dear Chairman Little and Members of the Arizona Corporation Commission: 

On behalf of several leading public health and environmental organizations in Arizona, we want to 
express our support for including the full benefits of rooftop solar in your current proceeding (Docket E-
00000J-14-0023) to determine a methodology for calculating the benefits and costs of solar. We support 
the contributions renewable energy, especially rooftop solar, has made to protecting our air and 
improving our climate.  

The American Lung Association recently ranked Phoenix the fifth most polluted city nationwide and 
many of our counties have received failing grades for their pollution levels. Much of the worst air 
pollution is caused by burning fossil fuels, including from coal and natural gas-fired power plants, which 
also contributes significantly to climate change. Far too many of our families live and work near polluting 
power plants. We pay for the electricity status quo with negative health outcomes, including increased 
incidences of asthma among children. When utilities burn fossil fuels for power generation, they shift 
health costs on to the most vulnerable among us.  

Rooftop solar can help reduce our dependence on fossil fuels, improving the lives of countless 
Arizonans. We are all better off with more rooftop solar in Arizona. Alongside health and environmental 
benefits, rooftop solar reduces the costs of our electric grid and strengthens our economy, making it 
more sustainable in the future. 

Fairly considering the full benefits and costs of rooftop solar in Arizona is essential to addressing 
Arizona’s energy needs and fully utilizing an energy source that reduces the use of water, limits air 
pollution, and helps address climate change. We urge you to consider all of these benefits when 
determining the true value of rooftop solar, including avoided energy costs, avoided capital investments 
in expensive new power plants and transmission lines, reduced financial risk from volatile fossil fuel 
prices, increased grid resiliency, avoided environmental compliance costs, avoided greenhouse gas 
emissions and reduced air pollution that harms public health. It is critical to consider these benefits and 
the overall value of solar for the long-term and certainly beyond a shorter term five-year horizon. 

This is an important debate for Arizonans and we look forward to continuing the conversation. 



Sincerely, 

Sandy Bahr 
Chapter Director 
Sierra Club – Grand Canyon Chapter 
 
Doug Bland 
Executive Director 
Arizona Interfaith Power and Light 
 
Brandon Cheshire 
CEO of SunHarvest Solar 
President of People Power Now 
Climate Reality Leader 
 
Arizona Asthma Coalition 
Board Chair 
Kimberly Byrne, RN, BSN, CPN, AE-C. 
 
Robert Cook and Core Team 
Sustainable Tucson 
 
Paula Schlusberg 
Chair 
Envision Tucson Sustainable Festival 
 
Randy Serraglio 
Southwest Conservation Advocate 
Center for Biological Diversity 
 
Louis Woofenden 
Engineering Director/Owner 
Net Zero Solar, LLC 
 
Nancy Meister 
President 
Yuma Audubon Society 
 
Bret Fanshaw 
State Director 
Environment Arizona 
 
Rick Moore 
Clean Energy and Efficiency Director 
Grand Canyon Trust 
 
 
 

John Shepard 
Senior Director of Programs 
Sonoran Institute 
 
James Patrick Jordan 
National Co-Coordinator 
Alliance for Global Justice Eco-Solidarity Project 
 
Patsy Stewart 
350.org, Tucson 
 
Catlow Shipek 
Watershed Management Group 
 
Anna Rose Mohr-Almeida 
CEO 
Kids Climate Action Network  
 
Stacey Champion 
President 
Rogue Green 
 
Barbara Warren, MD, MPH 
Director 
Physicians for Social Responsibility, Arizona 
Chapter 
 
Suzanne Tveit 
Arizona State Coordinator 
Citizens’ Climate Lobby 
 
Gaile James 
President 
Friends of Ironwood Forest National Monument 
 
Larry Hertz 
Co-Coordinator 
Rising Tide Tucson 
 
Kathy Ann Walsh  
Leader 
Great Old Broads for Wilderness 
Phoenix Broadband 
 
 
 



Lisa McDaniel-Hutchings 
Director 
Unitarian Universalist Justice Arizona Network 
 
Rev. Amos L. Lewis 
Pastor of Rising Star Baptist Church 
Director of the IMA Community Action Team 
 
Greg Lewis 
Elder for Ecology 
Southside Presbyterian Church 
 
Katharine J. Kent, PE, CEM 
Owner 
The Solar Store 
 
Stephanie Choi- Students for Sustainability, 
Student Co-Director 
Trevor Ledbetter -Students for Sustainability, 
Student Co-Director 
Cole Pihl- Students for Sustainability, Student 
Co-Director 
Diego Ariel Martinez-Lugo- Students for 
Sustainability, Energy+Climate Chair 
 
Jane Conlin 
Tucson Chapter Leader 
Citizens Climate Lobby 
 
Sarah Launius  
Brian Flagg 
Tucson Bus Riders Union 
 
 
 
 

Karen Fogas 
Executive Director 
Tucson Audubon Society 
 
Jeremy Nichols 
Climate & Energy Program Director 
WildEarth Guardians 
 
Barbara Hawke 
Executive Director 
Arizona Wilderness Coalition 
 
Barrie Herr 
President 
Southern Arizona Green Chamber of Commerce 
 
Terry Pawlowski 
Tucson Climate Action Network (TUCAN) 
 
Robert Bulechek 
Chairman 
Tucson Metropolitan Energy Commission  
 
Sue Baughman  
Dolan Springs Trail Systems 
Dolan Springs Az. 
 
Shirley Sandelands 
President 
League of Women Voters of Arizona  
 
Oscar Medina 
High School Educator and Tucson resident 
 
Charles Haman 
resident of Tucson 

 


